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To the Editor:

I would like to thank Dr. Wiwanitkit for his 
interesting comments on our study. 

We agree that the technique depends on 
the expertise of clinical microscopists. However, 
there is no simpler method. In order to classify 
an isolate as M. tuberculosis complex, we can use 
biochemical tests (niacin, nitrate or p-nitroben-
zoic acid) or molecular methods; these tests 
are expensive, especially the niacin test, which 
requires a good quality strip for appropriate 
results, otherwise the results cannot be trusted. 
Good quality niacin test strips are quite expen-
sive, and considerable growth of the isolate is 
necessary. There are also molecular methods, 
which demand much more laboratory expertise. 

The cost analysis we included is related only 
to the supplies. It was never our aim to conduct 
a comprehensive cost-effectiveness analysis in 

this study. Such an analysis is very complex, and 
a multidisciplinary team that includes an econ-
omist is required in order to make high-level 
analyses. 

Settings in which microscopy and culture are 
performed demand a reliable laboratory expert, 
who should be able to identify the macroscopic 
aspect of M. tuberculosis cultures and should 
therefore also be perfectly able to perform the 
screening test. If a laboratory is going to employ 
a method based on molecular biology, it will 
need personnel with much greater expertise than 
that required to perform the procedure outlined 
in our study. 
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